
From: ExternalDevelopmentControl <ExternalDevelopmentControl@melton.gov.uk>
Sent: 15 Sep 2022 03:45:30
To: dms.development.management@melton.gov.uk
Cc: 
Subject: FW: Amended Plans re: 22/00537/FUL - Fields OS 6700 6722 And 5200, Muston Lane, Easthorpe 
Attachments: image003.emz

 
 

From: Phil Jordan <Phil.Jordan@southkesteven.gov.uk> 
Sent: 15 September 2022 12:02
To: ExternalDevelopmentControl <ExternalDevelopmentControl@melton.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Amended Plans re: 22/00537/FUL - Fields OS 6700 6722 And 5200, Muston Lane, Easthorpe 
 
Dear Gareth,
 
I have reviewed the amended plans on your portal and couldn’t see a copy of the original SKDC comments sent 9 June and have 
therefore repeated these below:
 
9 June comments:
 
South Kesteven Local Plan Policy EN7 seeks to protect and enhance Grantham Canal. It states proposals will be permitted that are 
designed to develop the canal's recreational, nature conservation, heritage, and tourism potential. It further states that proposals 
shall only be permitted if it can be demonstrated that there is no unacceptable risk to ecology, flood risk, water resources and 
water quality.
 
Its is noted the solar farm would adjoin the northern bank of the canal and would be highly prominent in views to the north at this 
point (view point 5), albeit the proposed additional planting here is noted.
 
It should be clearly demonstrated that the proposal would not lead to any unacceptable risk to ecology, flood risk, water resources 
and water quality of the canal. Further, the solar farm should not be a barrier to developing the canal's recreational, nature 
conservation, heritage, and tourism potential. It is recommended that the Canals and Rivers Trust is consulted for more detailed 
comments in this respect.
 
In terms of highways impacts, these are most likely to be significant during the construction and decommissioning phases of the 
development. Lincolnshire County Council (as adjoining local highway authority) should be consulted to understand any impacts 
that may affect the South Kesteven highway network. This should include an assessment of any cabling and grid connection works 
required as part of the proposed development. 
 
In terms of wider landscape and visual impacts, the site is considered to be suitably separated from South Kesteven, such that the 
visual impacts of the proposal on the district would not be significant. However, it is expected that a detailed landscaping scheme 
and management plan is secured by condition to ensure any impacts are suitably mitigated, should the application be approved.
 
Further to above, it is reassuring to know that the Canals and Rivers Trust have been consulted and SKDC would endorse their 
comments, particularly the need to screen the solar farm (if approved) from the recreational users of the canal towpath. 
 
I could not see any comments from Lincolnshire County Council (as adjoining local highway authority) and would again request 
they are consulted to understand any impacts that may affect the South Kesteven highway network.
 
South Kesteven District Council has no further comments on the amended plans.
 
 
Phil Jordan MRTPI
Principal Planning Officer
Development & Growth
South Kesteven District Council
Council Offices, St. Peter’s Hill
Grantham, Lincolnshire, NG31 6PZ
Tel: 01476 406080 ext 6074
Email: p.jordan@southkesteven.gov.uk 
www.southkesteven.gov.uk
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East Midlands Building Consultancy a partnership between South Kesteven DC, Rushcliffe BC and Newark and Sherwood DC.
Committed and motivated to share and provide our expertise for the benefit of all.
 
LABC represents Local Authority Building Control in England and Wales.
By investing in Local Authority Building Control you are investing in a healthy, safe and accessible environment.
 
If you want to know more about our range of services please contact us on  0333 003 8132  /  info@eastmidlandsbc.com  /  www.eastmidlandsbc.com
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